
 

 

 
 
21 September 2021 
 
Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas 
City of Perth 
GPO Box C120 
Perth WA 6839 
 
By email: Basil.Zempilas@cityofperth.wa.gov.au  
 
Dear Lord Mayor 
 
On behalf of the Greek Community of Melbourne, I wish to congratulate you on your 
election as Mayor of Perth. 
 
Your comment that your “heart beats true for Greece and true for Perth” reflects the true 
nature of our cosmopolitan and multicultural society. 
 
Multiculturalism is one of the cornerstones of Australian society and your election affirms its 
success in practical terms. 
 
I look forward to welcoming you on your next visit to Melbourne, to our 15 storey Greek 
Cultural Centre and to recognise your achievements with an award.  Please feel free to 
contact me on my mobile 0418 546 881 or email bpapas@moray.com.au. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
Bill Papastergiadis OAM 
President Greek Community of Melbourne 
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